Board of Governors Report 

Budget 

The budget cannot be finalized until the CTC service agreement can get finalized and the negotiations are 
ongoing. 

Academic Affairs did receive a 2.1 % projected budget cut but Dr. Carter assured me the emergency funds 
can be utilized in case of a budget short fall. I was very passionate about our academic areas and 
expressed concerns that these cuts cannot continue in the present fashion and be expected to have high 
standards of education. 

Capital Campaign 

The BOG got an update on the progress and significant progress is occurring. 

Fund Raising 

The BOG has urged the administration to come up with a solution to have a concerted fundraising effort. 
Some entities of the university could be competing for the same dollar. This could be detrimental to the 
overall fundraising effort. 

COLLECTING MONEY 

The BOG has definitely encouraged the administration to enhance the efficiency and time lines in 
collections of funds owed to the university for the services it rendered. The BOG has major concerns in 
various areas that are in the red, such as the union, daycare, etc. The collection of the outstanding debts 
will enhance those budgets mentioned and put the institution on better financial grounds. 

Enrollment 

The BOG sub-committee will meet regularly on improving our marketing and recruiting endeavors. 
Obvious, retention initiatives will also be addressed as well. 

President 

Dr. Carter received goals that are tangible and hopefully achievable in one year from the board. If all the 
goals are achieved by June 2011 the institution will be on more solid ground then presently. 

Executive session 

We were in an executive session that was very long (close to an hour, not even sure) and productive for 
the university. I can not disclose what occurred specifically but I was pleased in how the faculty's 
concerns were addressed and received. 

Fleming Hall 

The BOG was updated on the progress on the Fleming Hall expansion and renovation. The architect 
talked about the two year goal of completion of project should occur on schedule. 

Thanks. 

Tom Guetzloff, Ph.D. BOG Faculty Rep. 

